Town of Swampscott

Board of Health

SWAMPSCOTT, MASSACHUSETTS 01907

The Board of Health, with Marianne Hartmann & Emily Cilley in attendance, along with Jeff Vaughan, Health Director & Linda Paster recording attended its monthly meeting on January 10, 2019 opening at 6:00 pm. Allison Oxton was unable to attend this meeting. Minutes to the December 18, 2018 meeting were accepted.

Joyce Redford, Tobacco Control

Swampscott June 1, 2015 required sales of tobacco product to be minimum age of twenty-one. The state followed suit on June 1, 2018 for tobacco sales with A deadline of December 31, 2021 instituting a flavor restriction. The definition of Tobacco is any nicotine delivering products; state laws covers <u>all</u> tobacco products. Tobacco Control will assist Swampscott in updating their regulations. Somerville decided to regulate menthol and mint with all other flavors being sold in adult only facilities.

Board of Health will decide that they want included

Tobacco Control will help with price matters & DRAFT

Board of Health makes decisions on DRAFt

Board of Health will hold public hearing

Review Tobacco Regulations

Next meeting will be held February 11, 2019 at 6pm

Organic Lawn

Marianne will talk with Gino Cresta

Animal Control

The vehicle used by ACO is in working order. The Animal Control Officer is available

School Update

Jeff Vaughan stated Alison Oxton has emailed and been in touch with Max.

Health Director

Trash calendars have been printed with the change being one holiday tree pick-up. Communicable disease is temporarily being covered by MAVEN Health nurse pending the town's decision to regionalize.

The department still waiting to hear options.	The Board of Health stated they would like to have some
in place by April 1, 2019.	

Meeting adjourned 8:03pm

Respectfully submitted

Linda Paster